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Food and Drug Administration, HHS § 211.68 

§ 211.58 Maintenance. 

Any building used in the manufac-
ture, processing, packing, or holding of 
a drug product shall be maintained in a 
good state of repair. 

Subpart D—Equipment 

§ 211.63 Equipment design, size, and 
location. 

Equipment used in the manufacture, 
processing, packing, or holding of a 
drug product shall be of appropriate de-
sign, adequate size, and suitably lo-
cated to facilitate operations for its in-
tended use and for its cleaning and 
maintenance. 

§ 211.65 Equipment construction. 

(a) Equipment shall be constructed so 
that surfaces that contact components, 
in-process materials, or drug products 
shall not be reactive, additive, or ab-
sorptive so as to alter the safety, iden-
tity, strength, quality, or purity of the 
drug product beyond the official or 
other established requirements. 

(b) Any substances required for oper-
ation, such as lubricants or coolants, 
shall not come into contact with com-
ponents, drug product containers, clo-
sures, in-process materials, or drug 
products so as to alter the safety, iden-
tity, strength, quality, or purity of the 
drug product beyond the official or 
other established requirements. 

§ 211.67 Equipment cleaning and main-
tenance. 

(a) Equipment and utensils shall be 
cleaned, maintained, and, as appro-
priate for the nature of the drug, sani-
tized and/or sterilized at appropriate 
intervals to prevent malfunctions or 
contamination that would alter the 
safety, identity, strength, quality, or 
purity of the drug product beyond the 
official or other established require-
ments. 

(b) Written procedures shall be estab-
lished and followed for cleaning and 
maintenance of equipment, including 
utensils, used in the manufacture, 
processing, packing, or holding of a 
drug product. These procedures shall 
include, but are not necessarily limited 
to, the following: 

(1) Assignment of responsibility for 
cleaning and maintaining equipment; 

(2) Maintenance and cleaning sched-
ules, including, where appropriate, 
sanitizing schedules; 

(3) A description in sufficient detail 
of the methods, equipment, and mate-
rials used in cleaning and maintenance 
operations, and the methods of dis-
assembling and reassembling equip-
ment as necessary to assure proper 
cleaning and maintenance; 

(4) Removal or obliteration of pre-
vious batch identification; 

(5) Protection of clean equipment 
from contamination prior to use; 

(6) Inspection of equipment for clean-
liness immediately before use. 

(c) Records shall be kept of mainte-
nance, cleaning, sanitizing, and inspec-
tion as specified in §§ 211.180 and 211.182. 

[43 FR 45077, Sept. 29, 1978, as amended at 73 
FR 51931, Sept. 8, 2008] 

§ 211.68 Automatic, mechanical, and 
electronic equipment. 

(a) Automatic, mechanical, or elec-
tronic equipment or other types of 
equipment, including computers, or re-
lated systems that will perform a func-
tion satisfactorily, may be used in the 
manufacture, processing, packing, and 
holding of a drug product. If such 
equipment is so used, it shall be rou-
tinely calibrated, inspected, or checked 
according to a written program de-
signed to assure proper performance. 
Written records of those calibration 
checks and inspections shall be main-
tained. 

(b) Appropriate controls shall be ex-
ercised over computer or related sys-
tems to assure that changes in master 
production and control records or other 
records are instituted only by author-
ized personnel. Input to and output 
from the computer or related system of 
formulas or other records or data shall 
be checked for accuracy. The degree 
and frequency of input/output 
verification shall be based on the com-
plexity and reliability of the computer 
or related system. A backup file of data 
entered into the computer or related 
system shall be maintained except 
where certain data, such as calcula-
tions performed in connection with lab-
oratory analysis, are eliminated by 
computerization or other automated 
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21 CFR Ch. I (4–1–13 Edition) § 211.72 

processes. In such instances a written 
record of the program shall be main-
tained along with appropriate valida-
tion data. Hard copy or alternative sys-
tems, such as duplicates, tapes, or 
microfilm, designed to assure that 
backup data are exact and complete 
and that it is secure from alteration, 
inadvertent erasures, or loss shall be 
maintained. 

(c) Such automated equipment used 
for performance of operations ad-
dressed by §§ 211.101(c) or (d), 211.103, 
211.182, or 211.188(b)(11) can satisfy the 
requirements included in those sec-
tions relating to the performance of an 
operation by one person and checking 
by another person if such equipment is 
used in conformity with this section, 
and one person checks that the equip-
ment properly performed the oper-
ation. 

[43 FR 45077, Sept. 29, 1978, as amended at 60 
FR 4091, Jan. 20, 1995; 73 FR 51932, Sept. 8, 
2008] 

§ 211.72 Filters. 
Filters for liquid filtration used in 

the manufacture, processing, or pack-
ing of injectable drug products in-
tended for human use shall not release 
fibers into such products. Fiber-releas-
ing filters may be used when it is not 
possible to manufacture such products 
without the use of these filters. If use 
of a fiber-releasing filter is necessary, 
an additional nonfiber-releasing filter 
having a maximum nominal pore size 
rating of 0.2 micron (0.45 micron if the 
manufacturing conditions so dictate) 
shall subsequently be used to reduce 
the content of particles in the 
injectable drug product. The use of an 
asbestos-containing filter is prohibited. 

[73 FR 51932, Sept. 8, 2008] 

Subpart E—Control of Compo-
nents and Drug Product Con-
tainers and Closures 

§ 211.80 General requirements. 
(a) There shall be written procedures 

describing in sufficient detail the re-
ceipt, identification, storage, handling, 
sampling, testing, and approval or re-
jection of components and drug prod-
uct containers and closures; such writ-
ten procedures shall be followed. 

(b) Components and drug product 
containers and closures shall at all 
times be handled and stored in a man-
ner to prevent contamination. 

(c) Bagged or boxed components of 
drug product containers, or closures 
shall be stored off the floor and suit-
ably spaced to permit cleaning and in-
spection. 

(d) Each container or grouping of 
containers for components or drug 
product containers, or closures shall be 
identified with a distinctive code for 
each lot in each shipment received. 
This code shall be used in recording the 
disposition of each lot. Each lot shall 
be appropriately identified as to its 
status (i.e., quarantined, approved, or 
rejected). 

§ 211.82 Receipt and storage of untest-
ed components, drug product con-
tainers, and closures. 

(a) Upon receipt and before accept-
ance, each container or grouping of 
containers of components, drug prod-
uct containers, and closures shall be 
examined visually for appropriate la-
beling as to contents, container dam-
age or broken seals, and contamina-
tion. 

(b) Components, drug product con-
tainers, and closures shall be stored 
under quarantine until they have been 
tested or examined, whichever is appro-
priate, and released. Storage within 
the area shall conform to the require-
ments of § 211.80. 

[43 FR 45077, Sept. 29, 1978, as amended at 73 
FR 51932, Sept. 8, 2008] 

§ 211.84 Testing and approval or rejec-
tion of components, drug product 
containers, and closures. 

(a) Each lot of components, drug 
product containers, and closures shall 
be withheld from use until the lot has 
been sampled, tested, or examined, as 
appropriate, and released for use by the 
quality control unit. 

(b) Representative samples of each 
shipment of each lot shall be collected 
for testing or examination. The num-
ber of containers to be sampled, and 
the amount of material to be taken 
from each container, shall be based 
upon appropriate criteria such as sta-
tistical criteria for component varia-
bility, confidence levels, and degree of 
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